


 
               
   Docket No. 8070-23 

 2

1977, you were discharged with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) character of service in lieu of 
trial by court martial.  
 
You previously applied to the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) for a discharge upgrade.  
The NDRB denied your request, on 1 October 1980, after concluding your discharge was proper 
as issued. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your characterization of service to 
Honorable and your contention that you suffered from mental health issues from naval service, 
which resulted in becoming addicted to alcohol, which seriously affected your career and your 
family.  You explain to the Board that you have worked on your sobriety with treatment for 
alcoholism, and you have been sober for over 20 years.  The Board noted that you checked the 
“PTSD” and “Other Mental Health” boxes on your application but chose not to respond to the 
Board’s 3 October 2023 letter requesting supporting evidence of your claims.  For purposes of 
clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide documentation 
describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
SCM and request to be discharged in lieu of trial by court-martial, outweighed these mitigating 
factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the seriousness of your misconduct and 
found that your conduct showed a complete disregard for military authority and regulations.  
Further, the Board considered the likely negative effect your misconduct had on the good order 
and discipline of your command.  Finally, the Board noted that the misconduct that led to your 
request to be discharged in lieu of trial by court-martial was substantial and, more likely than not, 
would have resulted in a punitive discharge and extensive punishment at a court-martial.  
Therefore, the Board determined that you already received a large measure of clemency when 
the convening authority agreed to administratively separate you in lieu of trial by court-martial; 
thereby sparing you the stigma of a court-martial conviction and likely punitive discharge.  As a 
result, the Board concluded your conduct constituted a significant departure from that expected 
of a service member and continues to warrant an OTH characterization.  While the Board 
commends your continued sobriety, even in light of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record 
holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants granting you 
the relief you requested or granting relief as a matter of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given 
the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
  
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 






